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DOCKET NO. 25-R318-01 

 
SCHEDULING ORDER AND NOTICE OF 

TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 
 

 
ISSUED: June 6, 2025 

 
 At the scheduling conference the Public Service Commission (PSC) held on May 

29, 2025, the parties in attendance agreed to a schedule, outlined below, which the 

PSC approves and adopts. 

SCHEDULE 

ITEM DEADLINE/DATE/TIME/LOCATION 

Initial comments or rule proposals Thursday, August 28, 2025 

Technical conference Wednesday, September 17, 2025, 
beginning at 9:00 a.m., Fourth Floor 
Room 401, Heber M. Wells Building, 160 
East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah 

Reply comments Friday, October 10, 2025 

 
 During the scheduling conference, the parties also notified the PSC of their 

intent to hold a series of informal workshops. Any interested person who wishes to 

participate in such workshops should contact either Max Backlund 

(max.backlund@pacificorp.com) with Rocky Mountain Power, or David Williams 

(dcwilli@utah.gov) with the Division of Public Utilities to obtain instructions on how to 

participate in the workshops. 
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 As mentioned in the PSC’s Notice of Second Virtual Scheduling Conference 

issued May 27, 2025, the PSC is in the process of retaining an independent consultant 

(IE). Once the IE has been retained, the PSC will issue a notice of its retention and, if 

available, an expected due date for its report. The PSC will notice another scheduling 

conference or other additional process to the extent practicable and/or appropriate 

once those dates are known. 

NOTICE OF TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

 A technical conference will be held in this docket on Wednesday, September 17, 

2025, beginning at 9:00 a.m., Fourth Floor Room 401, Heber M. Wells Building, 160 

East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah. Any person desiring to attend this event must 

show government-issued photo identification to be admitted past the building security 

station.  

 Individuals wishing to participate in the conference remotely should contact the 

PSC two days in advance by calling (801) 530-6716 or (toll-free) 1-866-PSC-UTAH 

(1-866-772-8824) to receive connection information and instructions. 

 Individuals needing accommodations during this conference should notify the 

PSC at 160 East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111, (801) 530-6716, at least three 

working days prior to the conference. 
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 DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, June 6, 2025. 
 
 
/s/ Michael J. Hammer 
Presiding Officer 

 
Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#340075 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I CERTIFY that on June 6, 2025, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
served upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Email: 
 
Data Request Response Center (datareq@pacificorp.com), (utahdockets@pacificorp.com) 
PacifiCorp 
 
Max Backlund (max.backlund@pacificorp.com) 
Ajay Kumar (ajay.kumar@pacificorp.com) 
Katherine Smith (katherine.smith@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Patrick Grecu (pgrecu@agutah.gov)  
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
David Williams (dcwilli@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
Alyson Anderson (akanderson@utah.gov) 
Bela Vastag (bvastag@utah.gov) 
Alex Ware (aware@utah.gov) 
(ocs@utah.gov)  
Office of Consumer Services 

/s/ Melissa R. Paschal   
Administrative Assistant 
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